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This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the Department of Film and Electronic Arts, the College of the Arts, and the Division of Academic Affairs, based on the recently conducted program review.  It describes the goals to be achieved, and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to this MOU to achieve these goals, during the next program review cycle.  Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the annual report.

The Department of Film and Electronic Arts was recognized for its strengths, including talented and caring faculty, motivated students, and externally funded grants.  The Department has plans in place to acquire new equipment and to engage with community partners with the goal of not only retaining but enhancing its reputation in film, TV, and digital media. 

Concerns emerging from the internal program review by PARC include:

1.  The department suffers from a lack of funding for basic instructional activities.  Faculty at times spend their travel and/or research funds to rent equipment necessary for students to accomplish course learning goals.

2.  The department suffers from a lack of adequate teaching and production space, and has one of the highest ratios of faculty to office space on campus.

3.  The Department officially grants only one degree program but the two “options” function more like separate degrees.  There is a perception that the more technical, Production option, which is impacted, is the more elite of the two, and that the Media Studies option is the lesser of this two-tiered system.  Production classes are smaller by necessity, but Media Studies students may be admitted to these classes by instructor discretion.  This increases class size, which upsets the Production option students, and creates resentment among the Media Studies students who are not admitted to these classes. 

4.  Some courses with multiple sections have inconsistent syllabi, content, and expectations for student learning.  Some of this may be due to the employment of part-time instructors, but some of it may also be due to the lack of consensus on learning outcomes and core curriculum for these courses.  

5.  The Department has implemented a detailed plan for assessing student learning and has used evidence to make program changes; however, it is not clear whether these efforts have been applied with equal consistency to the multi-section courses referenced above.

6.  Although graduation rates appear to be increasing, students were concerned that the courses they need to graduate were not being offered with enough frequency.

7.  Progress has been made in terms of department civility and governance, but there appear to be some lingering concerns about how courses are scheduled and/or how instructors are assigned.

It is therefore agreed that:

1.  The College of the Arts will collaborate with the Department of Film and Electronic Arts to develop a list of requisite equipment essential to courses being offered and then work toward providing the necessary resources as funds become available through lottery and other college-based sources.  

2.  The College of the Arts will collaborate with the Department of Film and Electronic Arts to ascertain the department needs for teaching and production space, as well as faculty office space, help the department develop a long range facilities plan for renovation of current facilities or projection of new facilities so that the Department can remain competitive in obtaining external funding.  Some options may include the direction of College development efforts in these needs; the raising of additional funding through grants and contracts; or the exploration of additional community partnerships.  

3.  The Department will consider how to lessen tensions between the two degree options. The department should work out a protocol for standardizing the admission of Media Studies students into Production Option classes (and vice versa) so that it is done in a predictable and transparent manner.

4.  The Department faculty will regularly review the student learning outcomes for the degree program in conjunction with the curriculum map, to ensure that syllabi for multi-section courses are consistent with the standard course outline and the course-specific learning outcomes.  The department should consider appointing course coordinators, especially for courses with appreciable part-time instructor participation. 

5.  The Department is encouraged to continue its admirable plan for assessing student learning for the major and in addition apply this process to the multi-section courses referenced above.

6.  The Department will set up a rotating three-year schedule of courses to allow students to plan their course of study and to make timely progress toward the degree.  

7.  The Department will continue its progress in course scheduling and appointing of instructors with faculty input and with transparency.  

8.  The Department will work with the College to ensure that it is in compliance with University policies regarding course contact hours, faculty office hours, and faculty teaching load norms. 
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